Rev. John Friedell Mathematics Department Loras College Dubuque, Iowa 52001

Dear John:

I am sorry that this may be a little late for your notifying the recipient of the award for the "Outstanding High School Mathematics Teacher", however, I was away from the campus from March 30th to April 7th. I have, however, studied the application forms and have come to the following conclusion: I would rank No. 1 as Mr. Frank Flickinger of Waverly-Shell Rock Community School, No. 2, Mr. Tom Brown of Merrill Junior High in Des Moines, and No. 3, Mr. Charles S. Kolsrud of Ackley-Geneva Community High School.

The basis for my judgement was primarily their statement concerning their philosophy of teaching together with the recommendations of their superintendent or principal as the case may be. All are apparently well qualified to teach mathematics in high school.

I hope this reaches you in time for you to notify the winner.

I have notified Professor Lindsay of Coe College, Professor Lott of the University of Northern Iowa, and Professor Davis of Cornell College that I would like for them to serve on the nominating committee for the officers for the coming year. I hope that they will all be present and can serve on the committee.

I hope to see you at the meeting on April 18th.

Yours truly,

B. E. Gillam
Secretary-Treasurer of the
Iowa Section of the Mathematics
Association of America